Ransom County Weed Control Board

P.O Box 371

Lisbon, North Dakota  58054
Cost Share Applicants:  

The Ransom County Weed Board has reviewed the policy on applications for cost share assistance for the control of leafy spurge and other noxious weeds.  The Weed Board will reimburse 80% of the cost of chemicals to you for up to a value of $750 provided the following conditions are met:

1.  The chemical will be used on non-tillable land only, CRP acres are not included.
2. The only chemicals used will be Tordon or 2-4 D, or products of this type recommended for a particular noxious weed.
3. The recommended rate of application is one pint of Tordon and two pints of 2-4 D per acre or the label rate for other chemicals
4. The applicant completes the attached form designating where and when the chemical was used.  FSA aerial maps or soil maps are preferred.  The applicant is responsible for indicating treated acres on these maps.
5. The applicant submits the form along with a paid receipt showing type, amount, and purchase price of chemical noting the date the purchase was made and also the mapped acres infested and treated.  
6. The applicant or the applicant’s contracted sprayer assumes all liabilities for damaged incurred by either during or after application of chemicals.
7. If reimbursement is over $600, applicant is required to provide a W-9.
The 80% reimbursement is for chemical costs only, and the Board estimates $20 per acre.  Each applicant will be responsible for application costs.  The Weed Board cannot require that each landowner guarantee the re-spray of leafy spurge in the fall or next spring.  It is hoped that the Cost Share Program will be enough incentive for each applicant to practice this policy.

The Board asks that applicants in the Coburn, Owego, Sandoun, Rosemeade, Greene, east of the river in Shenford, Scoville and Sydna townships refrain from spraying Tordon on the high water table.  This is necessary in order to prevent the leaching of chemicals into the ground water system in these high water table areas.  The County Weed Board has decided that state and county cost share funds should not be used on CRP acres.
Continued on other side…..

